

28696 S. CRAMER ROAD • MOLALLA, OR 97038 • 503-651-3737 • FAX 503-651-3882

EMAIL: sales@northwoodsnursery.com

June 21, 2017

To: Oregon Senate Rules Committee Subject: Support HB 2927 and the National Popular Vote Compact

Dear Chair Burdick and Committee members,

I strongly urge you to support HB 2927 and send it to the full Senate for a vote. This Bill and the National Popular Vote Compact (NPVC) deserve your support for the following reasons:

- 1. The President of the United States represents all citizens of our country, not the states, and should be the person who receives the most votes of our citizens.
- 2. The NPVC will circumvent the archaic and undemocratic Electoral College, whose origins are based in slavery, and ensure that the vote of every US citizen has equal value.
- 3. The NPVC is a non-partisan measure that will bring the US in line with virtually every other democracy in the world, where the person who receives the most votes wins the election.
- 4. Without the Electoral College and it's emphasis on "battleground states", presidential candidates will have more reason to visit Oregon and woo our voters.

Some have argued that the Electoral College gives more power to small states. What extra influence has it given to Oregon? Small states already have the US Senate, which gives them disproportionate power in that body.

Please help Oregon join Washington, California and the other States who have adopted this common sense and fair Compact.

Jim Gilbert

Owner, Northwoods Nursery

"iller

Time to End the Electoral College

By THE EDITORIAL BOARD, NEW YORK TIMES DEC. 19, 2016

By overwhelming majorities, Americans would prefer to elect the president by direct popular vote, not filtered through the antiquated mechanism of the Electoral College. They understand, on a gut level, the basic fairness of awarding the nation's highest office on the same basis as every other elected office — to the person who gets the most votes.

But for now, the presidency is still decided by 538 electors. And on Monday, despite much talk in recent weeks about urging those electors to block Donald Trump from the White House, a majority did as expected and cast their ballots for him - a result Congress will ratify next month.

And so for the second time in 16 years, the candidate who lost the popular vote has won the presidency. Unlike 2000, it wasn't even close. Hillary Clinton beat Mr. Trump by more than 2.8 million votes, or 2.1 percent of the electorate. That's a wider margin than 10 winning candidates enjoyed and the biggest deficit for an incoming president since the 19th century.

Yes, Mr. Trump won under the rules, but the rules should change so that a presidential election reflects the will of Americans and promotes a more participatory democracy.

The Electoral College, which is written into the Constitution, is more than just a vestige of the founding era; it is a living symbol of America's original sin. When slavery was the law of the land, a direct popular vote would have disadvantaged the Southern states, with their large disenfranchised populations. Counting those men and women as three-fifths of a white person, as the Constitution originally did, gave the slave states more electoral votes.

Today the college, which allocates electors based on each state's representation in Congress, tips the scales in favor of smaller states; a Wyoming resident's vote counts 3.6 times as much as a Californian's. And because almost all states use a winner-take-all system, the election ends up being fought in just a dozen or so "battleground" states, leaving tens of millions of Americans on the sidelines.

There is an elegant solution: The Constitution establishes the existence of electors, but leaves it up to states to tell them how to vote. Eleven states and the District of Columbia, representing 165 electoral votes, have already passed legislation to have their electors vote for the winner of the national popular vote. The agreement, known as the National Popular Vote interstate compact, would take effect once states representing a majority of electoral votes, currently 270, signed on. This would ensure that the national popular-vote winner would become president.

Conservative opponents of a direct vote say it would give an unfair edge to large, heavily Democratic cities and states. But why should the votes of Americans in California or New York count for less than those in Idaho or Texas? A direct popular vote would treat all Americans equally, no matter where they live — including, by the way, Republicans in San Francisco and Democrats in Corpus Christi, whose votes are currently worthless. The system as it now operates does a terrible job of representing the nation's demographic and geographic diversity. Almost 138 million Americans went to the polls this year, but Mr. Trump secured his Electoral College victory thanks to fewer than 80,000 votes across three states: Michigan, Pennsylvania and Wisconsin.

This page opposed the Electoral College in 1936, and in more recent years as well. In 2004, President George W. Bush won the popular vote by more than three million, but he could have lost the Electoral College with a switch of fewer than 60,000 votes in Ohio.

Many Republicans have endorsed doing away with the Electoral College, including Mr. Trump himself, in 2012. Maybe that's why he keeps claiming falsely that he won the popular vote, or why more than half of Republicans now seem to believe he did. For most reasonable people, it's hard to understand why the loser of the popular vote should wind up running the country.

For more information: www.nationalpopularvote.com or Jim Gilbert jgilbert@oregonsbest.com